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Response to Comment I22-1 
The County acknowledges these introductory comments; however, they do not 
raise an issue concerning the environmental analysis or adequacy of the EIR. 
Please see the responses below to specific comments. 

Response to Comment I22-2 
Your comment regarding Johnston Road’s current condition is noted. The 
condition of the road was evaluated by the County, Rancho Santa Fe Fire 
Protection District (RSFFPD), the Project’s Fire Consultants, and independent 
fire pre-planning consultants for its potential to be used as secondary access. 
The result of that analysis indicated that even if access easements could be 
obtained, improvements to Johnston Road would result in a useable access way 
that would not strictly conform to the Fire Code, and a modification to the 
County’s roadway standards would need to be granted.   

Response to Comment I22-3 
Please refer to Response to Comment I22-2 for discussion on Johnston Road. 
The comments regarding the inability to evacuate are speculative with no basis 
for the conclusions provided in the comment. In addition, these comments do 
not address the environmental analysis or adequacy of the EIR and therefore a 
response is not required.  
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Response to Comment I22-4 
Please refer to Response to Comment I22-2 for discussion on Johnston Road. 
The Project does not propose using Johnston Road for wildfire emergency 
evacuation, although emergency personnel will direct travel as required during 
emergency events. 

Response to Comment I22-5 
The inclusion of five photos along Johnston Road is noted. 

Response to Comment I22-6 
The following responses are provided pertaining to Appendix C of the Project’s 
Fire Protection Plan (FPP): 

1) This comment is not in variance with the EIR as the information provided 
in the FPP indicates the road is an easement road. The comment further 
clarifies the type of easement. 

2) The existence of three Irrevocable Offer of Dedication (IOD) instruments 
on this roadway was determined by Project engineers as part of a records 
survey. The documents addressing these IODs have been entered into the 
record as document numbers 0606673, 138329, and 0013412 and are 
incorporated herein by reference.   

3) Please refer to Response to Comment I22-2 for information about 
Johnston Road. 

4) It is acknowledged that the commenter was not contacted. It is reiterated 
that only some property owners along Johnston Road were informally 
contacted about easement rights. Based on resident opposition and 
statement made to the Project Applicant regarding the possibility of 
gaining access easements, it was determined that property owners would 
not be willing to grant easement rights. 
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